BOH Minutes 00816/2017

Millville Board of Health
Minutes of the Meeting
August 16, 2016 i

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on August 16, 2017 at 290 Main Street,
Millville, MA. The meeting opened at 6:00 PM.

Board of Health Members:
Dustin Ciccarelli — Chairman
Catherine Robinson — Member
Robert Marks — Member

Members present: Dustin Ciccarelli, Catherine Robinson

Wheelabrator — John Farese, Marketing Manager:

John Farese meets with the Board as a “Meet and Greet” to introduce himself to the
towns that use Wheelabrator. Mr. Farese spoke about Wheelabrator and how the refuse
is used as renewable energy and is sold. He also welcomed the Board to an upcoming
Open House in October and will inform the Board of the date.

69 Ironstone Street — Well Permit:

John Scungio, owner, states that currently there is a hand dug well that is 37 feet from his
own septic. He would like to install a new artesian well on his property that will be within
62 feet from the abutter’s septic. Previous well water tests on the hand dug well have
tested ok. The new well on the property will be roughly 67 feet from the abutter’s septic.
The Board approved the Well Permit.

191 & 195 Main Street — Rodent Complaint:

Board discussed rodent infestation complaint. It was noted that ever since the chickens
were relocated from 195 Main Street, that the rodents have vanished. The Board would
like to follow up with Board Member, Robert Marks and schedule an inspection. If no
issue is seen upon re-inspection, than problem is resolved and there is no need for an
exterminator.

165 Main Street & 50/56 Main Street:

165 Main Street — scrap salvage yard. DEP is interested in inspecting the property and
would like the Board of Health in attendance. Board Admin will consult with Leonard 1zzo,
Health Inspector, and set up a time to inspect the property with DEP.

50/56 Main Street — FY| to the Board about excavation of soil without permits and
concerns of unearthing buried debris.
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Board wants to look into what other towns have as far as junk yard regulations and
bylaws.
Fluorescent Bulb/Mercury Program/Shed:

Through thorough discussion the Board has decided to end the Fluorescent/Mercury
program. The program is not used often enough to justify keeping it. The shed that
contained the bulbs is currently located at the old town hall. The Chief of PD stated that
he would like the shed relocated as he could use the space for the department.

The Board would like to table the discussion on the shed until the third member of the
Board is present to discuss options for the barn and its relocation.

Board of Health Voucher Signing:

The Board Admin would like to be able to sign vouchers for contracted only invoices. C.
Robinson would like the Admin to present to the Board at the next meeting the invoices in
question.

C. Robinson motions to adjourn the meeting, D. Ciccarelli seconded the motion — motion
passed unanimously. '

Meeting adjourned.

Dustin Ciccarelli — Chairman

Catherine Robinson

Robert Marks (absent)




